knowledge regarding this matter drives these respondents into thinking
that the utilization of biogas is something that might not benefit them that
much since they are not aware of the advantages of biogas [20].
In a study done in Nigeria, 48% of the respondents were aware of biogas.
Less than 50% of them were willing to adopt biogas as an alternative
cooking fuel in replace of charcoal. This proves that having knowledge
about the issue does influence the perception or the acceptance towards
this idea. This is the same for habit where the respondents that have better
habits in handling food waste at their homes have a more positive
perception too. Since they have already practiced separating food waste at
home, they would not mind having to do it for the purpose of biogas
production in the future.
4. CONCLUSION
Energy security is one of the major concerns during development. The
energy demand is predicted to increase by 4.7% annually where the
electricity consumption having an annual growth rate of 8.1%. It’s
indicated that demand for energy especially biogas is increasing.
The study shows that most of the public have a positive perception
regarding the idea of converting food waste generated into biogas. There
is also no significant difference in the perceptions of the respondents
according to their age, income and education level. The correlation tests
done shows that there are positive relationships between the perception
of the respondents with their habit and knowledge.
Generally, the lack of knowledge is becoming a constraint for the public to
accept this renewable energy source if we were to adopt it in the future.
The public needs more enlightenment regarding biogas so that they are
made aware of the environmentally friendly alternatives that are much
more cost effective than fossil fuels at the same time. The school, media,
family and friends play a major role in information dissemination and
these channels can be used to ensure environmental issues are known to
the general public.
The production of biogas from food waste sources could only be done if
there are cooperation and participation from all parties including the
government, private sectors, and individuals. Since the mandatory waste
separation from the source will be implemented in 2015, the government
should take this opportunity to direct the separated organic waste
collected from households to biogas plants so that it could be processed
into biogas. Once everyone is doing their part, it would be easier for us to
apply this technology for the benefits of our future. The waste produced
that is going to be discarded could be converted into valuable energy for
all. We must also be reminded that biogas is a cleaner, safer and a more
sustainable source of renewable energy compared to fossil fuels. Even
though the cost of building a biogas plant might be expensive, it will still
be far more profitable in return in so many aspects and boost Malaysia’s
economy as well.
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